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PROPOSED RULE 
 

11 CSR 45-20.620 Procedure for Entry of Names onto the List of Self-Excluded Persons 
 
PURPOSE: This rule establishes the procedures for entry of names onto the commission’s List of 
Self-Excluded Persons (SEP List). 
 
(1) Upon filing of an application for placement on the SEP List, the commission may file a notice 
of placement on the SEP List. Notwithstanding the status of some information contained therein 
that may be closed under section 610.021, RSMo, the application and notice may be disclosed to 
all Retail and Mobile licensees and their agents and employees. 
 
(2) The commission shall deliver a copy of the notice of placement on the SEP List to the applicant 
via regular U.S. mail to the address contained on the application, or other address provided by the 
applicant, or by appointment. The applicant is deemed to be placed on the SEP List at the time the 
person executes the application for placement on the SEP List, not at the time such notice is 
delivered to the applicant.  
 
(3) Should the commission find that an applicant does not qualify for placement on the SEP List, 
the commission shall notify the applicant via regular U.S. mail to the address contained on the 
application, an e-mail address provided by the applicant, or other address provided by the 
applicant. 
 
AUTHORITY: section 39(g) of Article III, Mo. Const., sections 313.004 and 313.800–313.850, 
RSMo 2016 and Supp. 2024. Original rule filed May 14, 2025.  

 
PUBLIC COST: This proposed rule will not cost state agencies or political subdivisions more than 
five hundred dollars ($500) in the aggregate. 

 
PRIVATE COST: This proposed rule will not cost private entities more than five hundred dollars 
($500) in the aggregate. 

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING AND NOTICE TO SUBMIT COMMENTS: Anyone may file a 
statement in support of or in opposition to this proposed rule via email to 
MGCPolicy@mgc.dps.mo.gov, or by mail to the Missouri Gaming Commission, Policy Section, 
PO Box 1847, Jefferson City, MO 65102. To be considered, comments must be received within 
thirty (30) days after publication of this notice in the Missouri Register. A public hearing is 
scheduled for July 17, 2025, at 10:00 a.m., in the Missouri Gaming Commission’s Hearing Room, 
3417 Knipp Drive, Jefferson City, MO. 
 


